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FINAL –08/08/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For July 25, 2013
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:02 p.m.  President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Ms. Gloria Irigoyen, and Jennifer Viramontes.  Maria Saenz arrived at 5:14 p.m.      

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag was recited.  The Mission Statement was read by President Castillo.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
       Deputy Superintendent Suggs announced the winners of the National Spanish Spelling Bee, 1st place Judith Villa for the second year and 2nd place Andres Arreola.  Both students were student at Sunland Park Elementary and will be 7th graders at Santa Teresa Middle School.
       Mr. Suggs announced that on July 18th Superintendent Yturralde and Anthony Elementary Principal Linda Perez presented to the Legislative Finance Committee at a hearing for turnaround schools.

       Mr. Suggs announced that Mr. Chavez had just shared that the Public School Capital Outlay Committee subcommittee is recommending to award for the renovation of Chaparral Elementary and for construction of a new Elementary in the Chaparral area and a roofing award for Santa Teresa High School Vocational Building.

	Board President
	B.  President: Mr. Castillo reported that he, Ms. Irigoyen and Mrs. Viramontes had attended the NMSBA Leadership Retreat. He said he was looking forward to the start of the school year.         

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Viramontes congratulated all of the schools on their grading.  Mrs. Viramontes reported that one of the main discussions at the NMSBA Leadership Retreat was the teacher evaluation and principal evaluation which is something of concern to all of the school districts in New Mexico.  She said that is something both the state and NMSBA are working on.  Mrs. Viramontes wished everyone a great school year.  
Secretary Irigoyen welcomed everyone back and wished them a wonderful school year.  Ms. Irigoyen said she enjoyed the NMSBA Leadership Retreat where she learned a lot.  She congratulated the Spanish Spelling Bee winners and teachers and staff at Sunland Park Elementary. 

Mr. Ford congratulated all of the schools on a job well done and wished everyone a great school year.  

Ms. Saenz - not present. 

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative - absent

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the minutes for the June 13, 2013 board meeting.   Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	2013-2014-IDEA-B & Preschool Applications & Updated Policies – Clarification of Board Action Taken on May 9, 2013 
	A. Deputy Superintendent Suggs explained that action was required by the Board to clarify the motion and approval made at the May 9, 2013 Board meeting.  Action item in the minutes should reflect that the Board is approving the 2013-14 IDEA- B and Preschool Applications and the Updated Policies and Procedures for the Provision of Special Education Services for Students with Disabilities and Gifted Students.  Clarification is needed to meet NM PED requirements for board approval of these three items.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the 2013-2014-IDEA-B & Preschool Applications & Updated Policies.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	American Red Cross Shelter Agreement
	B. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the American Red Cross Shelter Agreement.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Meetings Act Resolution
	C. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Open Meetings Act Resolution.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	State of New Mexico Point of Dispensing Plans
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the State of New Mexico Point of Dispensing Plans.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Mr. Ford voted no.  Motion carried.

	Doña Ana County Head Start Interagency Agreement 
	E. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Doña Ana County Head Start Interagency Agreement.   Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	NMSBA Policy Advisory May, 2013 for Changes to Board Policies IHBCA, JIE, and JJIB
	F. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the NMSBA Policy Advisory May, 2013 for Changes to Board Policies IHBCA, JIE, and JJIB.   Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Budget Report For The Month Ended May 31, 2013
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the month ended May 31, 2013.

	Anthony I.S.D. – Emergency Operations Plan Memorandum of Understanding 
	B. Mr. Suggs presented information on Anthony ISD putting in place an Emergency Operations Plan with local entities and school districts,(ie:  Boone Transportation, Gadsden ISD, and Canutillo ISD).

	Policy JKD- Student Suspension/Expulsion – Modification to Policy 
	C. Ms. Lindau presented information on the recommending a modification to Policy JKD, J-4850 Student Suspension/Expulsion-Regular Education Students.  The last do not sentence of Step 3 in the policy states “nor be an administrator of the school in which the acts took place”.  Ms Lindau explained that it should be changed to allow the Superintendent to appoint an administrator from the same school if they otherwise meet the requirements noted in Step 3 of the policy statement.

	Grand Canyon University Educational Alliance MOU
	D. Grand Canyon University representative Kevin Rush presented information to the Board on the proposed memorandum of understanding.  Mr. Rush explained that Grand Canyon University is willing to provide the following programs to Gadsden I.S.D. employees: on-line and cohort modality (collaboration), continuing education classes and single class courses toward advanced degrees.

	Santa Teresa High School Vocational Building Re-Roofing 
	E. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services presented information on the Santa Teresa High School Vocational building roof that is in need of replacement due to its poor condition. 

	Sunland Park Elementary Kitchen Upgrade Project
	F. Mr. Chavez presented information on the Sunland Park Elementary kitchen being undersized and in need of an upgrade. The office is located in the cooking area. There is no walk-in freezer, the pantry space is limited and restroom is not ADA accessible. 

	Sunland Park Elementary Resolution with NMDOT
	G. Mr. Chavez presented information on the resolution with NMDOT to design and construct a new paved parking facility at Sunland Park Elementary School. 

	Lease of Approximately 1500 Square Feet of Former Alma Del Valle
	H. Mr. Chavez presented information on the request by the owner of Little Tumbleweeds to lease approximately 1500 square feet at the former Alma del Valle Day Care Center.  The owner anticipates that future growth would allow her to lease the entire space.  

	Adjourn 
	10.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Suggs recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:02 p.m.                      
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